Helen E. Henny, age 84, of Bad Axe, passed away on Wednesday, March 4, 2015 at Courtney Manor in Bad Axe.
She was born on March 19, 1930, daughter of the late E.A. Henny and Helen L. (Kaatz) Henny.

Helen was a member of the Bad Axe High School Class of 1948. She worked in Detroit for several years before
returning to Bad Axe and working at E.A. Henny Greenhouse for several years. She was a member of the Bad Axe
First United Methodist Church choir for over 30 years and a life member of the Huronia Chapter #81 of the Order of
Eastern Star, where she served as Worthy Matron, and was appointed Grand Representative of South Dakota in
Michigan by the Grand Family in 2004. Helen enjoyed music, puzzles, bingo, and eating at the Peppermill Restaurant
in Bad Axe.

Survived by: 1 sister-Emilie (Jim) Wiley of Clio.

1 brother-Carl (Pat) Henny of California.

1 sister-in-law-Carol Henny of Bad Axe.

Her dear friend-Ken Guza of Bad Axe.

Several nieces and nephews.

Predeceased by: 1 brother-William “Bill” Henny.

Services will be held on Monday, March 9, 2015 at 2 pm. at the Kaufman Funeral Home in Bad Axe. Officiating will be
Rev. Phil Tousley, pastor of the Bad Axe First United Methodist Church. Burial will be in Colfax Cemetery in Bad Axe.
Friends may call at the Kaufman Funeral Home on Monday from 10 am. until the service time at 2 pm. An Order of
Eastern Star service will be offered on Monday at 1 pm. at the funeral home. Memorials may be offered to the Bad
Axe Historical Society or the Courtney Manor Activity Fund.
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